
                                                   
Colleen Banik, DFC Program Coordinator


COALITION MEETING
November 14, 2018


Members Present:   Jim Bassage, Bill Rosettie, Betsy Hull, Samantha White, Bill Caudill, Doug Jones, Edna Kayes, Matt Jones, Kyle King, Jerry Bennett, Susan Hooker, Michael Foster, Harmony Ayers-Friedlander, Colleen Banik
Introductions:  
Colleen Banik welcomed all members and introductions were made around the room.  

1. September Meeting Update:

Acceptance of the September 12, 2018 minutes was made following a motion made by Edna Kayes and seconded by Matt Jones.
2. Recognition:

Colleen Banik in the absence of Hilda Lando, Laura Vetter and Mike McDarby, made verbal recognition of these individuals for their overall efforts and participation in the Steuben Prevention Coalition with personal recognition to be made at the next regular Coalition meeting if not before.

3. Sustainability:

Colleen Banik and Jim Bassage gave a brief Sustainability Budget update and the current budget spreadsheet was distributed for review.

[bookmark: _GoBack]A reminder was given that the need still exists to make the community asks of local businesses, service organizations, etc. for assistance in funding the Coalition through 2019 and beyond.  An additional reminder was made for the need for volunteer/members to become more active in the work of the Coalition in order to assist in sustainability and to keep the current programs and activities ongoing.

2018 Gap Funding for October – December 31, 2018 was obtained through Catholic Charities of Steuben in the amount of $10,000 and from Steuben County in the amount of $5,681.  Additionally, 2019 Gap Funding for January – December 31, 2019 was obtained through Catholic Charities of Steuben in the amount of $25,000 and from Steuben County in the amount of $37,724.

A reminder was given to the Coalition members that this represents a bare-bones budget for salary and administrative costs.

Action Item:  Colleen Banik will re-send out information and formal request packets to the volunteer members to aid them in requesting funding from their communities.

4. Other:
Amanda Chafee reminded Coalition members to complete and return their updated, Community Involvement Agreements, Biographies and Media/Photo Consent Release forms circulated in early 2018.  An additional reminder was made that new Sector Representative CIA’s will be circulated in January in preparation for the new Drug Free Communities Grant Application to be submitted in March as they must be signed and dated in 2019.
Colleen Banik and Jim Bassage reported that an Opioid Committee has been formed.  The Young Adult/Adult Survey data results were deemed unusable as written.  Hillary Anderson will be inputting the individual survey responses into Survey Monkey format and creating new data results.   The committee will review current survey questions and determine the need for edits, additions and/or deletions.

5. Task Force Break Out Sessions on Underage Drinking & Marijuana:

The regular Coalition meeting adjourned and broke out into individual sessions for the Marijuana Task Force and the Underage Drinking Task Force.










Next Coalition meeting date:
Wednesday January 9, 2019 @ 11:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.
Steuben County Public Safety Building
8 East Morris Street Bath, New York 14810 * 607-776-6441 ext. 202
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